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Member activities and Christmas Party 

Don Money is now the copy editor for Saddlebag Dispatches. He also won a Rural 

Memories writing contest for the Ozark Writers League. 

Anthony Wood sold out of books at a recent book signing. 

Kim Vernon and Gary Rodgers had a book signing in Heber Springs.

STEVE MAY NEEDS BLOGS! He was also voted vice president for the group for 

2025  All other officers remain unchanged.

Del Garrett needs ghost stories for his Vault of Terror anthology by Dec. 31

Lydia Clark is seeking one-page stories for an anthology featuring interactions with 

God’s word. Email her at rodentmom23@gmail.com for details.

There are currently six nominations for the Arkansas Hall of Fame being 

considered for the coming year.

The Christmas Party will be held at the Carmichael Center in Searcy on Dec. 16 at 

6 p.m. Officers will be providing food for a potluck. There is no charge for guests as the 

only fee is a deposit that will be refunded if we clean up after the party. Message Rhonda 

Roberts about expected attendance. We will have our usual read-around, so bring a story 

or poem, no longer than two and a half pages double spaced, 12 point font.

Starting January, we will be moving our meetings to the 

fourth Monday of each month, and they will be held at the 

First Community Bank, 800 E Beebe-Capps. Meetings will 

continue to begin at 6:30 p.m. The first meeting will be Jan. 27.

We had a read-around of short western stories, some 

touching, some humorous, and all excellent (even if they broke 

the rules a little for a western).

--Lisa Lindsey

Additional Note  
We’re still waiting to hear what date we can have the 
location for the 2025 Conference.  Kim needs contest 

sponsors to provide their details to her.
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